
CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 

 
 
 
Date: May 21, 2025 
 
 
To: Kenneth Mejia, Controller 
Attn: James Robinson, Principal Deputy Controller 
 
 
From: Matthew W. Szabo, City Administrative Officer 
 
 
Subject: TECHNICAL CORRECTION FOR THE 2024 – 2027 MEMORANDUM OF 

UNDERSTANDING FOR THE TECHNICAL RANK AND FILE UNIT (MOU 21) 
(C.F. NO. 24-0427) 

 
 
 

The 2024-2027 Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the Engineers 
and Architects (EAA) on behalf of the Technical Rank and File Unit (MOU 21) and the City of 
Los Angeles contains the following technical errors that require correction, which appear in bold, 
underlined text below. 
 
SALARY NOTE 26 
 

The language in this Salary Note shall be changed to correct the misspelling of the 
acronym “ANST” to “ASNT,” which stands for the American Society for Nondestructive Testing. 
The revised language shall incorporate the corrected and fully spelled-out acronym as reflected 
in the bold, underlined text below: 
 

Note 26: Effective July 7, 2019, employees in the classification of Materials Testing 
Technician, Code 7968, who obtain the American Society for 
Nondestructive Testing (ASNT) Level II certification shall receive 
additional pensionable compensation per hour for testing as follows: 

 
• Ultrasonic Testing: $2.50  
• Magnetic Particle Testing: $2.50 
• Dye Penetrant Testing: $1.00 

 
All other provisions, salary notes, classifications, ranges, and salaries remain 

unchanged. 
 

Please direct inquiries on this topic to Stephanie Ozawa at 
stephanie.ozawa@lacity.org. 
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c: Daniel Quach, Controller’s Office 
 Sunny Lee, Controller’s Office 
 Marleen Fonseca, EAA 
 Santiago Li, Controller’s Office 
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